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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, January 30, 2017

Present:
Janice Adam, Vivian Allen, Jason Cifra, Francisco Gamez, Roberto Gonzalez, Brenda Johnson, Thomas Kies, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Phoumy Sayavong, Karen Shields, Andre Singleton, Shirley Slaughter, Tiffany Taylor, Rowena Tomaneng, Alejandria Tomas, Hermia Yam, Joseph Bielanski, Jenny Lowood, Jasmine Martinez
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Agenda Review and Approve December 12, 2016 Minutes

	The meeting was called to order by President, Tomaneng. Attendees were requested to review the last meeting’s minutes.
Introductions were made by attendees for the benefit of new employees/Roundtable members, Janice Adam, Public Information Officer and Jason Cifra, Vice President, Student Services.

One change noted on the minutes was the date of the next meeting.  It should be corrected to read, January 30, 2017.

A motion was made by Alejandria Tomas
Second: by Joseph Bielanski
Abstentions: None
Opposed:  None 

	2.  BCC 2016-2018 Institutional Goals

	Facilitated by Phoumy Sayavong
Dean Sayavong first updated everyone that he swapped his days and will be at BCC on Mondays and Tuesdays instead of Thursdays and Fridays.  He will continue to alternate Wednesdays with Laney College.  Also reported was the resignation of the Research Analyst.  He will be searching for a temporary replacement and hopes to post the position at some point. Because of this, there may be a delay in fulfilling data requests. 
Document referenced:  BCC_2016-18_Strategic Planning -Draft v4
Referencing the strategic plan, Dean Sayavong noted that he has received feedback on the last version sent out prior to the holiday break.

The feedback received is that we want to first clarify the language we are using.  He noted that in talking with other colleges, people are using the terms differently but to mean the same thing.  Examples given were the terms goals, strategies, activities and objectives. These terms are used sometimes interchangeably and sometimes to mean something else.  For our purposes, we want to go back to the Master Plan and refer to the language that we used there which will identify how we want to communicate our approach to the strategic plan.  Our overall arching goals will remain the same. They are labeled Goals I-V. The ideas generated from all of the programming we have had and the new ideas captured at the last retreat are the Activities, i.e., what we doing together towards meeting the objectives of any given Indicator, under each Goal.
President Tomaneng shared an example of a conversation she had with some of the other colleges about the language that we are using for our planning documents.  She took a look at the College of Alameda’s educational master plan and, what we are calling Indicators for Success they are calling it an Objective. We don’t have the same language being used across the district.  This is something she recommended we take a look at in terms of whatever strategic planning is happening in the summer so that we are using the sane terminology.
Q. Will these be linked with the overall district strategic planning objectives?

Response:  Yes.  We should have alignment there as well.

She stated that Goal I is really our strategy in terms of strengthening resilience. This is some of the confusion that we want to clarify.
Dean Sayavong mentioned another clarification that was brought up was that for the plan what is missing is metrics associated with each of the activities. Between now and a few weeks , or in some cases a couple of months, each of these activities will need to identify how we are going to measure in such a way where Roundtable and other shared governance committees can understand how these activities are really contributing to our goals or the indicators underneath the goals.
· There was a concern stated by Jenny Lowood about the Project Leads which does not show a lot of teaching faculty.  There was a discussion on different ways to identify project leads either by Divisions or something larger that people are a part of, in order to make it more inclusive. An example given were places seen where the group identification could be Faculty Senate or the PIE committee.  It was expressed that it is important to capture all of the places where this work is being done.
· The importance of identifying leads for accountability of those specific projects was also expressed.
· Dean Gamez added that a strategic plan is a larger vision and the intent and purposes is not to focus on the minor details of who is being assigned as an administrative lead. It is his feeling that if is assigned to a division, they themselves, as a division or unit, work out the details and activities and determines what those metrics are, in order to meet and move that goal forward.  He added that strategy does not belong to one person it belongs to and is owned by the entire college.
· Titles are better than names. 
· The work plan is where you would get specific about who is doing what. That is different than a strategy. 
· Whatever document you have in Ed Committee, since that is the integrated committee between Student Services and Instruction, is the document that functions like a work plan.  Whatever you have in the PIE committee, like our other shared governance and ad hoc committees; those are where the details of the work plan are identified.  
· The confusion mentioned earlier was that we had all of these activities that were implementing but because we didn’t have clear communications of those work plans, people didn’t know who was the lead.  By the time Dean Sayavong and Stephan Bera joined BCC and we were being asked to provide data for assessing our activities, it was difficult initially to track down who the exactly point people were on the Student Services side and the Instruction side.
· Along with naming administrators and not naming faculty, it was expressed as a little concerning that the document looks top down.

Dean Sayavong stated he is noting all of the feedback and that they are starting to think about what the next master plan should look like.

Review of the metrics column.  There was key feedback previously received about:

1. What does this look like?

2. What are we trying to achieve?

3. What does the number really mean when we identify that the metric for each of these indicators imply that we should reach a certain point or percentage number.

As a result, he took the numbers directly out of the master plan and put them into the metrics so we can gauge how well we are doing.
Next steps:  He hopes for opportunities to meet with other committees, faculty senate, and student government to get in-person feedback. He is receiving feedback on a continuous basis and encouraged attendees to forward additional suggestions/comments to his attention, psayavong@peralta.edu.

The feedback timeline is being pushed out to February 10th and another draft will be sent out to the shared governance committees for another review. Roundtable will hopefully approve it by the end of February.
A recommendation was made by Joseph Bielanski to integrate the ACCJC annual report’s goals into the document for combined planning. 
  

	3. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell) 
· They have not yet convened this semester.  Their first meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 1st.

· Because it is scheduled in direct competition with the budget forum, it will convene in the auditorium and all faculty senate and students are encouraged to attend and participate as much of the work we do involves the budget.

· They will be working on developing a process for early college credit. They have an MOU in the district about what type of courses will be set up, and the policies for doing concurrent or dual enrollment.

· They want to stress the importance of establishing their representation and voice of BCC so the senate wants to confirm their local and district committee faculty representatives. Currently there is a vacancy on the academic senate in the area of English ESL and education so they are asking the English department to identify a senator.

· At the district academic senate the major topics of the day are enrollment management and early alert.  There is an early alert kick-off summit this Friday, February 3rd from 9am-3pm. The early alert pilot is only being done in the basic skills area. For additional information, administrators can follow-up with Catherine Nichols for feedback as she will be attending the kick-off.
· The transition to campus timeline is available. Linda McAllister is the contact.

Classified Senate (Report by Karen Shields)

· Nothing to report.
Associated Students of Berkeley City College (ASBCC)  (Report by Vivian Allen)
· The first ASBCC meeting for the semester was held last Thursday, January 26th.
· They determined that throughout the spring semester their meetings will be on Thursdays, 12:20 – 1:20pm.

· Peralta Student Council update:

· Discussing developments of BART fare discounts they have been working on

· Internal Election Committee: co-chairs Vivian Allen/Tiffany Taylor, Int. Student Activities and Campus Life Director
· Application process will open February 13th 

· Students can apply until March 9th
· Will be posted on the Peralta/all colleges websites

· Voting takes place in April 9th – 23rd.

· It is the first time it has ever been online.

· Vivian Allen acknowledged all PCCD Campus Life Directors for working together to make this happen.

· Students within their council exceled beyond the GPA requirement last semester.
· Regarding the Equity project mentioned last fall, it is still in development. 

	4.  Other Business – SSSP Staff Assistant Position / Announcements (Agenda adjustment)

	SSSP Staff Assistant

VPSS Jason Cifra indicated that the previous recommendations, noted below, have been incorporated into the job description.
· Aligning the reporting to the Dean

· Looking at the skills/competencies

· Adding accounting experience

· Attention to detail.

The position will now be moving through the hiring process.

Announcements 
· Director Shirley Slaughter announced that the Roundtable meeting scheduled for Monday, February 27th will be replaced instead with Active Shooter training.  They are asking for full participation.  Additional information will be distributed prior to the 27th regarding the training details.  It is scheduled to be held in the auditorium.
· A flyer with Black History Month events was distributed by Tiffany Taylor this morning. She is still waiting for confirmation of other events and invited everyone to the kick-off. An updated schedule of events will be distributed at a later date. 

· She also announced a student teach-in that the Sociology Club has been working on and also the Trump and our economy conversation that will take place in the month of February.
· An update on the external funding opportunities that the college and district had been pursuing before the holidays was provided by President Tomaneng.  Prior to the break she distributed information on the California Promise Initiative and the Request for Applications (RFA). Some of the shared governance groups were able to have an initial meeting to discuss the RFA. She reported that:

· We are now at the proposal which is a district proposal due this Friday, February 3rd.
· The draft proposal is being reviewed and they are finalizing district data sets.

· They are also reviewing the work plan and the budgets this afternoon in order to have another draft prior to submission.

· The total amount for the district RFA is $1.5M.

· They decided to use the BAM model in terms of the percentage allocation/distribution among the colleges. 
· With that, Laney has 40% and COA, BCC and Merritt have 20% each. 
· This doesn’t allow for that much funding in the bigger picture for the next two years and amounts to no more than $290K for each of the smaller colleges. 
· What they are trying to do in the proposal is make sure that we have the staff capacity to build the infrastructure and to do that coordination with the district around all of the Promise programs.
· We have the Peralta Promise already underway and the soft launch of the Berkeley Promise but the hard launch is estimated to be happening by the end of the Spring. The Alameda Promise has already launched as well.  The focus district-wide is to expand and build that infrastructure for sustainability for all of the Promises that fall under the Peralta district.
· The college is submitting an application for the California Guided Pathways project to become one of the pilot campuses. Dean Sayavong is populating the data for the college assessment of our readiness. It will be handed over to the Office of Instruction area to further describe what we are already doing and making the case of why we should be one of the pilot colleges. 

· The governor has set aside $150M for the Community College system-wide to develop the guided pathways project. 

	5.   BAM Taskforce Recommendations

	Facilitated by:  Luther Aaberge

Document referenced:

PCCD Budget Allocation Model Task Force - Recommendations to the Planning and Budget Council – November 18, 2016.
Please reference this document for the rationale of each recommendation.
The charge was to review the BAM Taskforce and look at ways that they might be able to update it, and also to be able to look at the different pieces to make it more equitable.  

Recommendation 1

All FTEF ((full time and part time faculty) salaries and benefits costs should be budgeted/allocated ‘above the line’ for each college.

Recommendation 2

Centralize all security services costs so that they are allocated to a District Office Service Center budget.

Recommendation 3 
Keep all other fixed costs decentralized and base budget allocations on prior year actuals.

Q. Referencing Recommendation 2 - Director Slaughter indicated she is pleased to see the task force take into consideration BCC’s cost for security services but noted they also discussed that our campus is the only campus that is paying for parking to the tune of over $300K per year.  Has the task force discussed moving parking to the district office?

Response: He does not remember parking coming up specifically as a distinct conversation but feels this would definitely be something that they should bring up.  He recommended that she email him or any other task force member to submit a reminder.

Q. Referencing Recommendation 1, Jenny Lowood expressed that over the last 5-6 years we have made the argument and the argument has been accepted at the district level that we need to have a more equitable distribution in terms of the proportion of full time to part time faculty. She asked if Recommendation 1 would make that argument irrelevant.

Response:  It does in the calculation of the BAM model. It moves the positions, full time and part time faculty,  allocation more to the colleges position control area for permanent positions and being able to identify needs for part time or what the existing hiring level is prior to allocation.

Comments: 

· The problem with this is that the positions are distributed from the district level and at the moment the distribution is not equitable.

· There is demand from students for courses and over time the number of students who want to take courses at various colleges shift. Is there any plan for evaluating the BAM distributions for the 20-20-20 in looking at where students want to take courses? Currently there is a disparity of full time to part time faculty and we are grossly under or outside of compliance in terms of equity.

· It has been the strategy of the district, not just the college, to come closer to equity in terms of the BAM by increasing the numbers of full time faculty to go to the colleges that have underrepresentation in those areas. This is an argument that has been made in the last two accreditation reports; that this is something we were going to be doing in order to achieve that equity. To eliminate, is felt to be problematic in terms of accreditation.

Director Aaberge indicated that when they reviewed it, they wanted to eliminate it because of the cause of inequity of the allocation.  He indicated that he thinks that it is significant enough that it out to be looked at separately. It is a possibility that once it is looked at separately maybe they can devise some way that it could be incorporated into the BAM model.  From what they saw, it was causing a lot of inequalities.

President Tomaneng inquired how Recommendation 1 would impact the faculty prioritization that will be happening in about a month.  It was recommended that the task forced be emailed to pose that question along with other questions as well as to thinking it should be included as opposed to excluded.
· Provide your point of view and explain your position

· It would be useful to cite the accreditation report and anything that would be helpful to give them information for review.

· Emails can be forwarded to Director Aaberge, laaberge@peralta.edu, VC Ron Little, rlittle@peralta.edu, or Cleavon Smith, clsmith@peralta.edu. 
The proposed timeline for implementation is tentatively during the next budget process.

Recommendation 4

Make no change with respect to resource allocations related to CTE and other capped courses.

Recommendation 5

Allocate an appropriate level of custodial staff / resources to all colleges based on industry standard practices and an acceptable level of cleanliness.

Recommendation 6
Form a subsequent task force to review and assess service levels, efficacy and reasonableness of costs associated with all District Office support services.

Referencing Recommendation 5, Director Slaughter indicated that BCC’s numbers are larger than what is shown. It should also be taken into consideration that we are currently in a facility where we do not have custodial services doing the day and will have another facility as well.  Director Aaberge will check with Tim Brice to see what his resources are in determining the square footage of the campus to make sure the correct footage is noted.
The meeting was adjourned.                            

	Next Meeting:  Monday, February 13, 2017, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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